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N o t i c e  o f  W o r k -  E x t e r i o r  M a r b l e  I n v e s t i g a t i o n  

To: Capitol Building 

From: Oregon State Capitol Renovation (OSCR) Team 

Date: May 30, 2014 

 

The following OSCR project team members will be working throughout the building: 

 Several representatives from Pioneer Waterproofing, JE Dunn, a representative from Capitol Facility Services and Architectural 

Resources Group (ARG) 

 

Date and time of work:  

 Tuesday, June 3rd, 2014 through Friday, June 6th, 2014 

 Between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. daily  

 

Location of work:  

 Roof of the Senate wing  

** Please see the plan below for additional information** 

Work to be performed:  

 The team will be temporarily removing 4 pieces of marble from the roof of the Senate wing to allow ARG to investigate the 

marble staining, anchors and connections.  

 On Tuesday, June 3rd before 8:00 a.m., 2-4 representatives from Pioneer Waterproofing and JE Dunn will install plywood and 

Styrofoam roof protection. These materials will be brought up to the roof using the path outlined in the diagrams below.  

 On Wednesday, June 4th the team from Pioneer Waterproofing will be installing the scaffolding on the roof. The materials and 

equipment for this work will be brought up to the roof using the path outlined in the diagrams below.  

 The marble pieces will be removed on June 4th and safely staged on Styrofoam blocks to protect the marble and roof until ARG 

has completed their investigation.  

 The team is anticipating that investigations will be completed and the marble to be reinstalled by end of day on Friday, June 6th.  
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Impacts: 

 There should be very minimal noise impacts from this work. Those working on the 4th floor of the Senate wing may hear footsteps 

from the work crews on the roof and possibly some cutting/ sawing sounds while the crews are removing the marble from the 

building.  

 Those working on the 4th floor of the Senate Wing will likely see members of the team as they travel between the roof and the 

Capitol garage, where materials are being stored for this work. Please see the attached diagrams for more information the path 

they will be taking to get from the Capitol garage to the roof.  

 The small Senate elevator will be padded to prevent damage from investigation materials/ equipment and a carpet mat system 

will be put down to prevent the team from spreading dirt and debris.  

 

Purpose of work: 

 This work is being done to get a better understanding of what is causing the staining on the exterior marble and potential 

remedies for the staining.  

 

It is our goal to gather the above information in the most discreet method possible. Should any questions or concerns arise in the 

process of the work being conducted, we welcome you to contact us in Room 354 at 503.986.1190.  

Thank you, 

Jessica Lacasella 

Project Communications Coordinator 

P: 503.986.1190 | Email: jessica.lacasella@state.or.us 
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Specific marble pieces to be 

removed for investigations on 

the roof of the Senate Wing.  


